Selectmen’s Meeting
Town of Bowdoin, Maine

May 22, 2017

Present were:
Marc¢ Bernier
Michelle Keleher
Deborah Marquis

6:30 PM Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative:
» The Selectmen reviewed and initialed and/or signed the following:
» Selectmen’s minutes for May 15™.
» Quitclaim deed for a former Tax Acquired account.
» Letter from MSAD 75 announcing sale of surplus equipment
» MSAD 75 agenda for a Meeting held on May 19"
» Newsletter from Tedford Housing
» Request for action about culvert problem at 22 Lewis Hill Rd. Jr has said he would be checking out
this problem.
» Reconciliation of the April bank statement for the Town Clerk
Other business:
» Michelle said Justin needed a check for Nanette Tripp to refund her for recreation payment. She said
Justin has been trying to e-mail some invoices to Carol but Carol has not received them.
» The Selectmen asked Carol to have Melanie write a letter requesting what she thinks would be a fair
increase in her pay as Registrar and they will discuss it at the next meeting on June 5%,

At 6:45 PM The Board of Selectmen announced that Robert Couture is their choice for the 2017 Spirit
of America Foundation Honoring Volunteerism. The event was advertised in advance and 17 people in
addition to the Selectmen and staff were in attendance. Mr. Couture has worked for many years for the
LACO Food Bank and since his retirement has continued on as a volunteer without thought of
sacrifices in his personal life. Marc Bemier, Chairman of the Selectmen presented him with an award.
Several attendees spoke admirably about his service, Mr. Couture then thanked everyone and talked about
his experiences with LACO and the many non-monetary rewards he has received over the years of his
service. A light lunch was later served while everyone socialized.

Mr.Couture will be honored by Sagadahoc County later in the year.

The Selectmen’s meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.



